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Dear Shearith Family,
 
What a thrill it has been to see our campus 
begin to fill up again with the start of an-

other year in the life of this amazing community! From 
the gasps of awe and delight at the sight of our magnif-
icent new playgrounds, to the electricity in the air as 
nearly 200 children fill our religious school classrooms 
and hallways, to the swell of music and emotion echo-
ing from our sanctuaries, we are tremendously proud 

of everything we have accomplished together and ex-
cited for all that we have to look forward to this year. 
As we reunite for this sacred season, we hope that you 
will have many meaningful encounters through these 

High Holy Days—
with friends old and 
new, with our an-
cient and beautiful 
tradition, and that 
you will find inspi-
ration in this time 
to be present—as a 
participant, as a vol-

unteer, as a leader—not just this week, but through-
out what we hope will be a happy and healthy year for 
all of us. 
 
L'shanah tovah tikateivu—may we all be inscribed for 
a year of sweetness, goodness, and life,

Rabbi Ari Sunshine • Rabbi Shira Wallach • Rabbi Adam 
Roffman • Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker • Avi Mitzner

A s a member of a multigenerational family, I 
have seen how our Shearith community has 
evolved over the years. I grew up, the son 
of Holocaust survivors, traveling from East 

Dallas to attend Shearith Religious School just to be 
around other Jewish children.  Little did I know then 
that I had met my future wife, Diane, in Sunday school 
kindergarten class! Together, and with friends we still 
have today, we attended “Junior Congregation” ser-
vices, learned Hebrew, and participated in USY; and 
we celebrated our B’nai Mitzvahs, Confirmation, and 
Graduation. Over those years, my exposure to Jewish 
education and social circle brought me closer to Juda-
ism.  Our family always celebrated holidays together, 
and Shabbat always began with the rituals of candle 
lighting, hamotzi, and the blessing over the wine – I 

will never forget those Friday nights. After college, 
Diane and I married at Shearith Israel, and the rest is 
history – three wonderful children, married and now 
seven grandchildren. I am fortunate that my family 
has remained at Shearith Israel; and I am blessed and 
humbled to serve as President of our congregation.  

My predecessors have provided CSI with a path and 
legacy of success. We have a marvelous Klei Kodesh 

who continue to in-
spire us and are help-
ing us to discover 
all that the shul has 
to offer. As a result, 
our overall member-
ship has steadily in-
creased and younger 
families are joining! 
The Weitzman Fami-

ly Religious School has also continued its year-over-
year growth. The social action committee continues 
to heal the world, one person and project at a time. 
The mortgage was “burned,” and the David A. Segal, 
z”l Simcha Play Center will soon be open to be enjoyed 
by our youngest members. We have retired past debt, 
and our annual campaign has been robust. But we 
must continue to look forward to the future to provide 
sustainability of our community with our endowment. 
L’dor v’dor, from generation to generation. What will 
our legacy be?

Thank you for the privilege of serving as your President. 
From my family to yours: Shana tovah u’metukah.

–Dr. Mark Fleschler, 
Board President

L'SHANAH TOVAH TIKATEIVU

A SWEET NEW YEAR

F rom political 
division and ex-
treme weather 
to mass shoot-

ings and deep fakes, 
countless sources of 
insecurity exist today, 
and the Jewish com-
munity is obviously not 
immune to such forces. 
All the data suggest 
that violence is on the 
rise along with an up-
ward trend in antise-

mitic incidents which, according to the Anti-Defama-
tion League, are at the highest level since the 1970s. 

Shearith wants its members and guests to feel secure 
about this amazing shul, and now is no time to rest on our 
laurels. We want this place of prayer to be an increasingly 
safe and stable institution. This applies to both our syna-
gogue’s physical security and financial future. 

On the physical front, we have taken multiple steps to 
shore up our security including the addition of: 

•	New entrance door cameras and intercoms

•	50 Stop the Bleed Kits 

•	Push bar on the exit gate of the sacred garden

•	Security shades and safety handles on educational 
wing classrooms

•	Walkie talkies in offices and classrooms across the 
property for emergency communication

•	LED lights in the north parking lot

•	Additional armed officer for the Weitzman Family 
Religious School on Sundays

•	Two-factor authentication (2FA) for email and virtual 
private network (VPN) connections

•	Enhanced SPAM filtering to reduce phishing attacks

SECURING SHEARITH NOW AND FOR THE FUTURE

...we are tremendously 
proud of everything 

we have accomplished 
together and excited for 
all that we have to look 

forward to this year. 

Shearith wants 
its members and 

guests to feel 
secure...

Over those years, my 
exposure to Jewish 

education and social 
circle brought me 
closer to Judaism.

•	$175,000 in grant applications for security enhance-
ments

With more funding we could imple-
ment upgraded interior security cam-
eras and access control technology, 
install more robust cybersecurity 
measures, and apply ballistic film to 
the glass entrances. With more fund-
ing we could also build a perimeter 
fence around the synagogue, which 
– in light of the enhanced visibility 
from the new playground - a recent security expert de-
scribed as “almost absolutely essential” for our shul.

It’s been said that “safety is a small investment for a 

rich future.” I couldn’t agree more. Now is the time to 
shore up Shearith for generations to 
come. Speaking of which, we are in the 
early stages of an extraordinary effort 
to raise funds for the Shearith Israel 
Foundation. Stay tuned for more in-
formation. 

As we enhance physical safety mea-
sures while building up our founda-
tion, we are securing Shearith now 
and for the future. 

– Kyle Queal,
Chief Operating Officer

Cont'd next page...
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Daily Minyan | Musical Shabbatot | Shabbat Hour  | Learn, Pray, Sing

To learn more or get involved, contact Theresa Hurt, Executive Assistant at thurt@shearith.org   
or 214-939-7314.

W e are blessed with several wonderful 
prayer service options by our Klei 
Kodesh here at Shearith. I especially 
enjoy services with 

music and singing and in Psalm 100, 
'Mizmor l'Todah', we are told to 
“Worship God with gladness; come 
before God with joyful songs.”

My favorite service is Kabbalat Shabbat 
on Friday nights. It is a special collection 
of songs and prayers, including Yedid 
Nefesh, L’Cha Dodi, and several psalms.  

What are psalms?

The word Psalms, (in Hebrew “Tehillim” 
or “praises”) is derived from the Greek 
word (psalmoi), meaning "instrumental 
music". Psalm 29, for example,  is 
a powerful hymn sung during the 
Kabbalat service and is a song of praise 
and a call to worship for the assembled 
congregation.

Another wonderful prayer service 
occasionally held on Saturday mornings is “Learn, Pray, 
Sing," and it is an hour of inspirational teaching about 

the Shabbat morning service with meaningful and 
intentional prayer and joyful music.

The Hebrew verb for praying is 
lehitpalel; it is reflexive and understood 
to mean that the subject acts to judge 
or self-examine. The conclusion of the 
silent recitation of the Amidah contains 
a personal prayer that always resonates 
deeply with me: “My God, keep my 
tongue from evil, my lips from deceit. 
Help me ignore those who would 
slander me. Let me be humble before 
all. Open my heart to Your Torah, that I 
may pursue Your mitzvot. Frustrate the 
designs of those who plot evil against 
me; nullify their schemes. Act for the 
sake of Your name, act for the sake of 
Your triumph, act for the sake of Your 
holiness, act for the sake of Your Torah. 
Answer my prayer for the deliverance 
of Your people.

May the words of my mouth and the 
meditations of my heart be acceptable 
to You, God, my rock and my redeemer.”

 
 – Scott Mackler

PRAYER

We are blessed 
with several 

wonderful prayer 
service options...

A s the saying goes, “time flies when you’re 
having fun."

I can honestly say that this is true in my 
case. Twenty-two years ago, I was asked 

to join the Music Committee, and, 
soon after, I agreed to chair the 
Small-Waldman-Cohen Music Series. 
Along with meeting many talent-
ed, creative musicians from all over 
the world, I've also had the honor of 
meeting (or re-meeting) many of our 
congregants, some who have become 
lifelong friends.

Joining the Shearith Israel Adult Choir has also been 
rewarding, enjoyable, and very entertaining. The 
weekly rehearsals for The Kabbalat Shabbat Services 
have been a special time to catch up with other choir 
members, and also allow me to escape from the day-

to-day stresses we all have to deal with. Every week, 
I drive home with a smile on my face and end up hum-
ming the songs the rest of the night.

My time with Cantor Zhrebker and all the other choir 
members has been a special gift – 
and, a gift we're also able to share 
with the congregants at Friday night 
services. Cantor Zhrebker’s enthusi-
asm is infectious, and I'm proud to say 
that I've davened with the Beatles, 
Billy Joel, Motown, Leonard Cohen, 
Shlomo Carlebach, and many more.

For me, singing with the choir is a joy-
ous, fulfilling experience that just makes me happy. 
And, the chance to share this happiness is why I'll con-
tinue to be a part of the Music Committee, the Adult 
Choir, and continue to daven at morning minyans. 

						      -Dena Fein

MUSIC 
Small-Waldman-Cohen Series  | Kol Neshamah - 
Women's Choir | Kol Rina - Men's Choir 

To learn more or get involved, contact Julia 
Lizhnyak, Assistant to Hazzan Zhrebker at 
jlizhnyak@shearith.org or 214-939-7315.

...singing with 
the choir is a 

joyous, fulfilling 
experience...
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S hearith Israel has always offered opportuni-
ties for adult learning but never as many and 
varied options as there are today. In addition 
to weekly Torah study on Saturday morning 

and Rabbi Sunshine’s Tuesdays with Tanakh, there are 
many interesting and unique choices available. Each 
rabbi has a preferred format so you can choose both a 
subject and format that appeals to you.

My personal favorites have been the twice month-
ly study with Rabbi Roffman and Torah on Tap with 
Rabbi Sunshine.

Each year Rabbi Roffman delves into a different top-

ic. I enjoy this class because over the years you learn 
in detail about areas of Judaism rarely discussed in 
depth elsewhere. One such topic was how responsa, 
official answers to current questions of Jewish law, 
are developed. I was surprised that some of the prec-
edents used in decisions were, on the surface, not ob-
viously related to the topic.  This past year we studied 
laws and traditions related to death and mourning. 

For those desiring a lively discussion of Torah and mi-
drash, over a meal of pizza and beer under the rabbi’s 

guidance, “Torah on 
Tap” is hard to beat. 
It is offered in two 
sessions, one direct-
ed at younger adults 
and the other for 
older members.

If you have ever won-
dered about ques-
tions such as what 

makes a bourbon, Spirited Study may be for you. Of-
fered several times a year, often before a holiday, it is a 
chance to learn about a specific type of alcoholic spirit 
from an expert. At the same time, the rabbi leads a dis-
cussion of a chosen Torah topic.

I feel very fortunate belonging to a congregation 
with so many and varied opportunities for Jewish 
study. I can’t wait for things to pick up again after 
the summer break.

					     – Don Schwarz

Shabbat Morning Torah Study | Tuesdays with Tanakh | Thursdays with the Rabbis | Israel Book Club | 
Women's Torah Study | Torah on Tap  | Yoga with Debbi Levy | Introduction to Judaism 

To learn more or get involved, contact Theresa Hurt, Executive Assistant at thurt@shearith.org   
or 214-939-7314.

I learned the value 
of Tikkun Olam 
from my fami-
ly right here at 

Shearith Israel! My 
Zadey, Milton Angrist, 
was in the Chevra 
Kadisha for over 50 
years and my Bubby, 
Fannie Angrist, was 
the President of SIS-
terhood. My mother, 
Barbara Fagin, taught 
Hebrew School and 
was a Librarian. So, 
when I went from full-

time lawyer to part-time seven years ago, I had the 
opportunity to expand my volunteering and Shearith 
was the obvious choice.  

I work in the gift shop regularly and I enjoy helping 
customers find just the right thing! 

I am also a member of the Ladder Project. We’ve 
helped over 30 people with housing, jobs, medical care 
and more. We move furniture, shop for groceries, take 
clients to appointments and help them rebuild their 

lives after homelessness. The Afghan Refugee family 
we helped have become close friends and I see them 
every few weeks! 

Also, I’ve been the co-Chair of  Social Action for 7 
years. I enjoy making a difference in people’s lives 
whether it be the Warm Clothing Drive, providing pa-
jamas to low-income seniors, E-recycling, supplying a 
low-income area with food and water or building and  
stocking a Little Free Library in West Dallas.

I love working with 
my wonderful co-
chair, Andrea Solka 
to do good through-
out the year. I am 
most proud of the 
Galentine’s Gala – 
an event that I cre-
ated in 2018! This 

year 150 people attended the 6th annual Gala entitled 
Gourmet Gals: Dallas Jewish Foodies raising money 
and products to help low-income women and girls 
with their most basic needs. All these good deeds just 
inspire me to keep doing more!    

- Mindy Fagin

VOLUNTEERING 

Mitzvah Meals | Shul Drivers | Mishloach Manot | Apples & Honey | Ushering 

To get involved with volunteering, contact Michelle Refoua, Director of Membership & Programming at  
mrefoua@shearith.org or 214-939-7310.

I learned the 
value of Tikkun 
Olam from my 

family...

Help us welcome Joe 
Blumberg, our Rabbinic 
Intern, to our Shearith 
Family!

Joe will be with us for 
the High Holy Days 
and select weekends 
throughout the 5784 
(2023-2024) program-
matic year.

Joe is a musician, orga-
nizer, and second-year 

rabbinical student at the Jewish Theological Semi-
nary in New York. He comes to Shearith with a deep 
love for intergenerational Jewish community and a 
passion for exploring how Jewish text and ritual can 
better connect us with each other and with the Di-
vine. Joe holds a B.A. in American Religious History 
from Yale and lives in New York, where he can often 
be found playing bluegrass and Pickleball.

To volunteer to host Joe during one of his visits over 
Shabbat (within walking distance to Shearith) or to 
lend Joe a car for one of his weekday visits, please 
e-mail Theresa Hurt at thurt@shearith.org.

WELCOME JOE BLUMBERG!

ADULT LEARNING

I feel very fortunate 
belonging to a 

congregation with 
so many and varied 

opportunities for 
Jewish study.



8 9              High Holy Days 5784 High Holy Days 5784

THE LADDER PROJECT

W hat if you could help someone get out of 
homelessness in a unique and wholistic 
way – going a step beyond volunteer-
ing at a soup kitchen, writing a check to 

your favorite charity, or handing a $5 bill to someone 
on the street corner?

What if you could meet someone living in a home-
less shelter, learn about his or her life, find him a job 
and an apartment – and then, one morning, drive him 

from the shelter 
to his new home, 
filled with furni-
ture, food, and ev-
erything needed 
to be comfortable 
and safe? And what 
if that person be-
came self-suffi-

cient thanks to your continued efforts? How would 
that make you feel?

Your fellow Shearith Israel congregants know that 
feeling. They have been doing this work since 2018 
through The Ladder Project, which has helped 30 
men, women and children, in 15 different families, 
transition out of homelessness – 23 of whom are still 
living independently, many highly successfully.

The beauty of the program is that the nine members 
of the LP Executive Committee - and  countless oth-
ers who have contributed jobs, furniture, household 

items, medical and dental services, financial advice, 
moving help, money – pitch in on their timetable, 
when they have the time, energy and inclination. The 
saying “It takes a village to raise a child” applies here: 
when you have 1,000 members of a synagogue, you 
have plenty of resources to save a life. Or 30.

Here is how you can help today:

•	We need specific furniture items: small couches or 
loveseats; small end tables and coffee tables; small 
kitchen tables with 2-4 chairs; queen (only)-sized beds 
(with nearly new, unstained mattresses ); small cloth-
ing dressers; silverware, pots, pans, mixing bowls, py-
rex dishes; floor lamps; TV stands.

•	We need people to do computer searches for: af-
fordable apartments; low-cost car and rental insur-
ance; area food pantries; used cars; driver’s license 
appointments; doctors; jobs.

•	We need car rides in emergencies: doctor’s appoint-
ments, job interviews, extended-stay motel check-ins, 
child-care pickups. (This is not frequent, and it’s never 
dangerous: no volunteer has ever felt afraid or unsafe, 
ever).

•	We need moving-day volunteers to drive a UHaul, 
carry clothing and furniture, shop with clients at Wal-
Mart, and organize an apartment – assembling beds, 
hanging shower curtains, shelving dishware. The ulti-
mate in satisfaction.

•	We need car mechanics, optometrists, internists, 
therapists, dentists, lawyers.

•	We need cash donations (of any size): go to the Lad-
der Project drop-down on the CSI donations page at 
www.shearith.org, or send a check to CSI, 9401 Doug-
las Ave., Dallas, TX 75225 and put “Ladder Project 
donation” on the check’s memo line. (Donations are 
spent entirely on homeless clients – no overhead, no 
staff salaries, no waste.) 

Thank you for your continued support. The Ladder 
Project Executive Committee: Mindy Fagin, Jeff Hop-
penstein, Marsha Lev, Kevin Libby, Laura Miller, Mel-
anie Morris, Nonie Schwartz, Andrea Solka, Harrian 
Stern. 

– Laura Miller

To get involved with The Ladder Project, contact Laura Miller, Chair at laurasmiller@icloud.com.

What if you could 
help someone out 
of homelessness?

D ue to the Social Action 
Committee and gener-
ous donors, the unshel-
tered ate delicious fruit 

every other week throughout the 
summer, 149 low-income seniors 
are sporting brand new pajamas, 
twelve pregnant servicewomen 
received beautiful handmade blan-
kets for their precious newborns, 
schoolchildren (and teachers) at 
a DISD school in East Dallas have 
supplies to get their school year off 
to a great start, and much more! 

Volunteer Marna Edenson sums it 
up this way: “The projects that we 
do are small enough to make an 
impact. And there are a lot of ways 
to participate. You can give mon-
ey, donate supplies, or give time. 
That is what makes this group so 
much fun.”  

Marna has participated in a variety 
of social action projects including 

delivering the school supplies to 
Eduardo Mata Elementary School 
and, along with the other SISter-
hood Yarn Yentas, knitted soft, 
beautiful baby blankets to be pro-
vided by Social Action for inclusion 
in baskets presented by the Jewish 
War Veterans Auxiliary to preg-
nant service people. In addition, 

Marna and other volunteers such 
as Ety Friedman, Ann Cobert, and 
Lita Marishak have knitted scarves, 
gloves, lap blankets, and booties 
for other social action projects, like 
the warm clothing drive that ben-

efits organizations such as Litera-
cy Achieves, Family Gateway, and 
more. Marna says, “We make blan-
kets to provide a special touch.” 

Other projects included a food 
drive to the community of Sand 
Branch, an unincorporated area in 
southeastern Dallas County with-
out running water or a sewage sys-
tem. We had 20+ volunteers deliv-
ering over 700 pounds of food, free 
turkeys, and water to 83 families, 
in partnership with the Dallas Bar 
Association. Ann Cobert, a regu-
lar volunteer said, “Doing the ser-
vice projects gives me a sense of 
purpose and brings me joy serving 
the community while representing 
Shearith.”  

Andrea Solka and I, (Mindy Fagin) 
the co-chairs of Social Action, hope 
you will come join us to help repair 
the world! It feels good to do good! 

– The Social Action Team

SOCIAL ACTION

The projects that 
we do are small 
enough to make 

an impact.

JFS Food Drive | Support Healthcare Workers | Shavuot Fruit Drive | Sandwich Drive | Galentine's Gala | 
Little Free Library | Support the Marom Jewish Community in Uganda | The Ladder Project

To get involved, contact Mindy Fagin at  mrfagin1@yahoo.com or Andrea Solka at Andrea@solka.net. 
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L auren is a fourth-generation member of Con-
gregation Shearith Israel and her sons are 
now fifth-generation. Both 
of her parents, Lynne and 

Larry Kohn, moved to Dallas at a young 
age with their families and Shearith Is-
rael became their new home. Patrick 
was born in Sweden but grew up in 
California where he and his family at-
tended a synagogue that was led by a 
dear family friend. As Lauren and Patrick’s relationship 
evolved, Shearith naturally became the place where 
they could embrace the Jewish religion together.

After welcoming our oldest child, Aaron, in 2018 our 
first experience with the Family Center was Tiny Trea-
sures. It was such a fun and special way to get to “show 
off” our new son along with the other families who 
were celebrating and allowed us to connect with the 
entire congregation by ending the event in the main 
sanctuary. When our youngest son, Caleb, was born 
in 2020 it was a different experience as we were fully 
immersed in the pandemic. Shearith went above and 
beyond to make sure that all the Tiny Treasures were 
still recognized and pivoted to a Zoom event. While it 
was not the same as being in person, we still felt all the 
love and support from the Shearith community. This 
past year we were honored to be invited to be part of 
the Family Center team where we were able to plan 
educational and family-oriented events throughout 
the year. Aaron and Caleb are always asking when 
the next event will take place and more importantly 

when they will get to see Rabbi Wal-
lach. She exudes such a calmness that 
cannot be denied yet is always up for 
a fun song and dance to get congre-
gants of all ages involved! The Family 
Center has and will continue to pro-
vide a wonderful platform for our en-
tire (immediate and extended) family 

to get together and celebrate being Jewish.

-The Fabry Family

FAMILY CENTER

Shababa | Yad B'Yad | Holiday Celebrations  | Havdalah & Movie Night  | Tiny Treasures  | Family Shabbat 
Retreat  | Family Seder |  Messy Party 

To learn more or get involved, contact Frances Jameson, Family Center Team Chair at francess@gmail.com or 
972-333-6042.

W e moved to the Dallas area at the end 
of 2020 to be closer to family. Erin 
grew up in Michigan, and I am from 
Florida. We moved from Maryland 

in part because of how much we decided we liked the 
Dallas area during our recurring family visits. When 
we started looking for a synagogue, we immediately 
fell in love with Shearith. We met Sarah during our 
initial tour, and attended a couple of events which 
confirmed to us that Shearith was the right place 
for our family.

The Weitzman Family Religious School looked to be 
just as wonderful and nurturing as the rest of the con-
gregation, so we were excited for our kids to begin 
and continue their Jewish education there. WFRS has 
been even more outstanding than we hoped. Our kids, 
Grace and Duncan, had a wonderful experience at a 
new student session in the spring of 2022. This past 
school year was their first at WFRS. Grace was go-
ing into 3rd grade, and starting Wednesday Hebrew. 
Duncan was going into 1st grade.

They have both made great friends. Grade level Shab-
bat dinners and family sessions were highlights of our 
first year in WFRS. Grace joined the choir, and both 
kids are always excited to talk about what they learn 
each week when we pick them up. They spend the en-
tire ride home - and we live in Heath! - telling us every-
thing they did. Grace and Duncan are looking forward 
to reconnecting with their friends this coming year in 
4th and 2nd grade. Erin and I are incredibly grateful 
that we have found such a wonderful place for our 
children to learn about their heritage.

- The Lauer Family

Holiday Celebrations | Family Shabbats  | Family Programs  | Shabbaton   | Blessing of the Animals

To learn more or get involved, contact Sarah Lipinsky, Director of Education at slipinsky@shearith.org   
or 214-939-7348.

WEITZMAN FAMILY RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

WFRS has 
been even more 

outstanding than 
we hoped. 

The Family Center has and 
will continue to provide a 

wonderful platform for our 
entire (immediate and ex-

tended) family to get together 
and celebrate being Jewish.
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G rowing up, I attended Shearith Israel for reli-
gious school, my Bat Mitzvah, confirmation, 
and high school graduation. However, I lost 
touch with the Dallas Jewish Community 

when I left for university over a decade ago. Upon re-
turning to the USA, two years ago, after six years of 
living overseas, I joined my parent's synagogue as a 
member as a starting place. However, I still didn't know 
anyone around my age, and Shearith's 20s and 30s gave 

me the perfect opportunity to meet other young Jew-
ish Adults. 

Torah on Tap is one of my favorite events hosted by 
20s and 30s. About once a month, we gather at a bar 

in Uptown or the shul 
and engage in informal 
conversations on a the-
matic Jewish topic and 
text (as a bonus, free 
food and drinks). It's 
been a source of inspi-
ration and intellectual 
growth, deepening my 
understanding of Juda-
ism while meeting new 
people. 

This past year, the 20s and 30s hosted unique social 
events at Bowl and Barrel, a Chanukah Party at Peti-
colas Brewery Taproom, and a Happy Hour at Electric 
Shuffle. These events have brought together dozens of 
young adults across the metroplex as an opportunity to 
network and build new friendships. 

I am grateful that Shearith has this group for young 
Jewish adults like me looking for a way to be active in 
the Jewish community here in Dallas. 

				            –Lauren Grossman

20s & 30s 

Torah on Tap | Holiday Get-Togethers | Trivia Nights  | Volunteer Opportunities | Shabbat Dinners

To get involved, contact Michelle Refoua, Director of Membership & Programming at mrefoua@shearith.
org or 214-939-7310.

W hat is Shearith Prime? A steak 
option? An Amazon subscription? 
An interest rate? A special number 
in mathematics? Prime is a vibrant 

group of Shearith members aged 50 to 60-ish 
(though they don’t card us at the door) who get 
together with current friends and connect with 
new friends in a warm, informal social setting. We 
gather at people’s homes to welcome Shabbat and 
share dinner, schmooze at game nights, and even 
take trips together. Conversations can run the 
gamut from “how ‘bout them Cowboys” to a serious 
discussion about the state of affairs in Israel.  It’s 
a great opportunity to socialize. Prime programs 
are planned monthly from early Fall to late Spring.  
We enjoy the fun and food, the camaraderie and 
conviviality. We have loved attending Prime events 
and encourage you to join us.  
				     - Hedy and Bruce Meltzer

PRIME 

PILLARS 

S everal years ago, we met with the Rabbi at 
Shearith to establish a fund.  
As we discussed what we 
wanted the fund to do, we 

immediately thought about sup-
porting our seniors since we had 
both recently lost a parent. We 
hoped the fund would focus atten-
tion and gratitude on our seniors.   
We also wanted to provide enter-
tainment, education, an increased 
sense of worth, and provide help for seniors and their 
children. 

That’s how Shearith’s Pillars group began. Since 2009, 
Pillars has welcomed guest speakers 
and entertainers, hosted bingo and 
movie get-togethers, held resource 
fairs with vendor booths, and many 
other activities.  One of our favorites is 
the annual Golden Years Shabbat cele-
brating our beloved seniors.

We’re so proud of this group because 
our seniors are our “Pillars.” We hope 

other members will agree and choose to participate.

				    - Paula and Marc Wolens

Coffee Talk | Bingo | Golden Years Shabbat | Holiday Events 

To get involved, contact Michelle Refoua, Director of Membership & 
Programming at mrefoua@shearith.org or 214-939-7310.

We’re so 
proud of 

this group...

...get together with 
current friends 

and connect with 
new friends...

Shabbat Dinners | Holiday Get-Togethers | Cultural Outings | Trips

For more information, Contact Avi Mitzner at amitzner@shearith.org or 214-939-7304.

It's been a source 
of inspiration and 

intellectual growth, 
deepening my 

understanding of 
Judaism while meeting 

new people.
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SISTERHOOD 

I have been a member of the Shearith Israel Sis-
terhood for many years, but between working 
full time and raising twin girls, I didn’t have a lot 
of time for many of the activities. Several years 

ago, at the request of a friend to “help out” on some 
event, I have become a more active member for the 
last few years, resulting in my becoming the VP for 

School and Youth for the Sisterhood. And I am glad 
that I have become more involved as there is truly 
something for everyone in the Sisterhood.

There are activities for people that just want to get to-
gether with friends and do something fun. In the last 
few years, these have included a comedy night and 
an entertaining night at The Market Event with food. 

This year’s first upcoming event will be the “Magic” of 
Sisterhood – a night filled with fun, food, and a ma-
gician. But for me, one of the highlights has been the 
Challah Bake, in which the Sisterhood provides all the 
ingredients and supplies that are needed to create 
delicious challah. We are then led by an experienced 
baker through the steps of making our own challahs.  
A room full of laughter, flour everywhere and very 
sticky hands – and then going home to bake a home-
made challah for Shabbat.

The Sisterhood has meetings and events for people 
with a variety of interests such as a book group that 

helps sponsor meet-
ings with the au-
thors, a Yarn Yenta 
group, a Mah Jongg 
group that plays 
weekly as well as an 
annual Mah Jongg 
tournament. They run 
an amazing gift shop, 

The Gallery, at Shearith where I have bought beautiful 
Judaica gifts for myself and others. And they sponsor 
many events at Shearith Israel – from the Yom Kippur 
break fast to a Sisterhood Shabbat, as well as provid-
ing gifts for the Tiny Treasures shabbat, for each B’nai 
Mitzvot, as well as siddurim for the 3rd grade religious 
school children.  

There is much more that the Sisterhood does than I 
would have room to describe – but the one thing that 
I have found is that these activities became more 
fun once I started getting involved and doing them.  
I may have had more fun in helping plan and set up 
for some of these events than during the event it-
self.  Getting to meet some of the amazing women 
and having a chance to laugh with them has been the 
best reward for me.

-Shari Birnbaum

Book Club | Yarn Yentas | Mah Jongg  | Cultural Outings and Lunch Bunch  | Torah Fund | The Gallery

To learn more or get involved, contact Dora Rudberg, SISterhood President at dsrudberg@gmail.com.

...there is truly 
something for 
everyone in 
SISterhood.

It's wonderful to come together for the High Holy 
Days, and we're all so thankful for such energy and ex-
citement during this special time of year. But did you 
know that Shearith is a dynamic, exciting place all year 
round? It's true. And the best way to experience all 

that Shearith has to offer is by becoming a member! 
By becoming a member, you get to support all the won-
derful programming that Shearith has to offer; from 

exciting programs 
for young children in 
the Family Center, to 
Shearith 20s & 30s 
events, to Prime and 
Pillars, there's some-
thing for every age 
and stage of life. By 
becoming a member 
today, you get to be 

a part of all the wonderful things that are happening 
here at the shul. It's an investment in your community 
that pays dividends in rich experiences for all ages. If 
you're interested in becoming a member, contact Mi-
chelle Refoua or visit us online at Shearith.org.  

MEMBERSHIP 

To become a member, contact Michelle Refoua, Director of Membership & Programming at mrefoua@
shearith.org or 214-939-7310.

By becoming a member 
today, you get to be a 

part of all the wonderful 
things that are happening 

here at the shul. 

BIMAH FLOWER SPONSORSHIPS
BECK FAMILY SANCTUARY 
Thank you Janet and Jeffrey Beck and Family for 
your generous sponsorship year after year. 

In recognition and thanks for all of our hard working 
staff and professionals. 

AARON FAMILY MAIN SANCTUARY 
Thank you Carol and Steve Aaron and Family
for your generous sponsorship year after year.

In honor of our children, grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.

 

 

BEIT ARYEH
Thank you to the following for your generous 
sponsorship: 

In loving memory of our parents, Lillian and Lewis 
Becker, by Laurie and Major Ginsberg

In loving memory of Arnold S. Chaplik and Dr. 
Theodore Pearlman, by Elaine and Trevor Pearlman

In loving memory of Rose and Al Sankary, Thomas 
J. Sankary, and Irving Bodzy, by Becca and Allen 
Bodzy and Family

In loving memory of Sanford and Norma 
Weinberger, by Debra Weinberger

In honor of Staci Reznik, by Tracy Walder
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SHEARITH ISRAEL FOUNDATION 

O ur parents, Rebecca and Jay Rudberg, z”l, 
philanthropically supported many organ-
izations that they loved. They specifically 
created Legacy Gifts for the Foundations 

at Shearith Israel, Dallas Jewish Federation, and Ha-
dassah. My parents were quiet, frugal, and unassum-
ing, but had a deep love for the Federation’s mission, 
the Hadassah Hospital, and a passionate commitment 
to support Shearith Israel’s ability to continue to in-
fluence and grow Jewish life at the Synagogue and 
in Dallas. The funds are structured to support these 
three organizations in perpetuity.

In 1973, the Jewish Federation of 
Dallas started its annual Dallas 
Teen Tour to Israel, and I was on the 
trip. In 1975, Dora’s parents, Syl-
via and Walter Sussman, z”l, gave 
her the same opportunity, and she 
spent six weeks in Israel. The trips 
resulted in our realization of the importance of send-
ing Jewish children to Israel to allow them to foster an 
understanding and love of their homeland and herit-
age with the ultimate goal of forging a connection to 
Eretz Yisrael.

Dora and I met with Rabbis Wallach and Roffman at 
the early planning stages of the recent Shearith Is-
rael Family Trip to Israel. The biggest hurdle was cost, 
particularly for young parents, where the cost was 
already a stretch that could potentially make a trip 

prohibitive. The Rudberg Fund was able to help. Dis-
tributions from the fund are used for scholarships to 
help cover the costs for the children whose parents 
are unable to afford that portion of the trip.

I can imagine how proud my parents, Rebecca and Jay, 
z”l would be knowing how the Mitzvah through the 
Endowment they created would impact generations 
of children able to experience Israel. I’m confident 
they knew of the good their Legacy Gift would pro-
vide when they established it decades ago.  

We are pleased to share my parent’s 
story and very proud of their foresight 
in establishing their Endowment at the 
Shearith Israel Foundation. This past 
June the Fund provided money to help 
send 23 Shearith Israel children to Is-
rael with their parents led by Rabbis 
Wallach and Roffman, and continued 
to fulfill their wishes by allowing young 

Jewish children the opportunity to experience Eretz 
Yisrael.

Because of the power of compounding investments 
and funds being constantly added by way of regular 
donations, the “Rebecca and Jay Rudberg Family Is-
rael Trip Fund” is healthy, growing, and will be ready 
to help again to send Shearith Israel children to Israel 
for generations.						    
			                   –Dora and Cary Rudberg

...the Endowment 
they created 

would impact 
generations of 

children...

The Klei Kodesh and leadership of Congregation Shearith Israel and the 
Congregation Shearith Israel Foundation offer heartfelt appreciation 
to those who have generously left a Legacy Gift to the Synagogue and 
/ or the Foundation. 

With our 140th anniversary around the corner, we are looking forward 
to continuing to grow the awareness and resources of the Congregation 
Shearith Israel Foundation. We are deeply grateful for each family who 
has decided to make Shearith’s mission and vision part of their legacy.

“We are who we are because of those who came before us.”
					     - Rabbi Jonathan Sacks, z”l

Anonymous 
Carol and Steven Aaron
Miriam and Mitchell Barnett and Family
Janet and Jeffrey Beck
Susanne B. and Jerry A. Candy
Susie and Joel Carp
Anita and Todd Chanon Family
Barbi and Scott Cohen
Carole Gene, z”l and Howard Cohen
Shirley and Bill Davidoff
Frances and David Eisenberg
Cynthia and Robert Feldman and Family
Tootsie and Peter Fonberg, z”l and Family	
Goetz Family
	 Berta and Arno Goetz, z”l, Eva Goetz,
	 Rebecca and Jack Goetz, Esther Light, 
	 Laurie and Dan Goetz
David, z”l and Lisa Genecov
Lisa and Jeffrey Genecov
Larry Golman	
Amy and Joseph Harberg
Marcy Helfand	
Jack Jacobsen	

Veronique and Hylton Jonas
Lynne and Larry Kohn
Sharon and Charles Levin
Mike, z”l and Marsha Lev
Marsha Meyers
Cyvia and Marvin Noble	
Ann and Michael Ochstein
Myra and Stuart Prescott
Carol and Harold Pinker
Janice and Richard Pullman
Annette Whitney and Jeffrey Rasansky
Nancy and Joel Roffman
Natalie and Lawrence Rosenbloom
Arlene and Alan Sandgarten
David Sigel
Cherie and Neal Small
Linda Tycher
Natalie and Michael Waldman
Jackie and Stephen Waldman		
Janice and Norman Winton
Esther and Miles Zitmore
Robin and Louis Zweig

This is an initial list compiled from the information gathered by the Synagogue and the Foundation of those who 
acknowledge they have bequeathed a Legacy Gift to Shearith Israel and / or the Shearith Israel Foundation. An 
additional list of those who are deceased and left a Legacy Gift will be forthcoming as well as a list of those who 
have established current endowments. If you have bequeathed a Legacy Gift and your name is not on this list (or 
have any questions), please let us know so we can recognize you by adding your name.

SHEARITH ISRAEL & ITS FOUNDATION
Leaving a Legacy

L’Dor V’dor 

Help Support Shearith Israel’s Future. 

To learn more, please contact Kyle Queal, COO, at 214-939-7342 / kqueal@shearith.org or Larry Kohn, 
Foundation President, at lkohn1@airmail.net. 
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Aluffim - Champions 
$25,000 - +
Carol and Steve Aaron
Janet and Jeff Beck
Nicole and Justin Small

Solelim - Trailblazers 
$10,000 - $24,999
Ben G. Barnett Trust
Michelle and Ben Bassichis
Candy and Ike Brown
Cynthia and Robert Feldman
Angela Horowitz French and Doug 
French
Lisa Genecov
The Goetz Family  
	 Laurie and Dan Goetz 
	 Rebecca and Jacob Goetz
Shannon and Michael Hoffman
Amy and Harlan Korenvaes
Ginger Levine and David Wallace
Ann and Mike Ochstein
Sablosky Estate
Etty and Jack Sardas
Rachel Segal
Laurie and David Sokolsky
D.J. and Les Weisbrod
Lisa and Mark Zale

Mitnadvim - Benefactors 
$5,000 - $9,999
Tracy and Clay Aaron
Dawn and Todd Aaron
Adi and Daniel Beltzman
Becca and Allen Bodzy
Michelle Caplan
Sharon and Hymen Childs
Diane and Toby Gerber
Sherry and Kenny Goldberg

Lisa and Neil Goldberg
Ynette and Jim Hogue
Jack Jacobsen
Karen and Alan Katz
Patricia and Howard Kraines
Esther and Michael Meyers
Elaine and Trevor Pearlman 
Merle and Brian Rosenbloom
Cary and Michael Rothkopf
Peachy Rudberg
Sparkman Hillcrest Funeral Home
Alexis and Steve Spiritas
Barbara and Shelly Stein
Bonnie and Jeffrey Whitman
Laura Miller and Steve Wolens
Paula and Henry Zeitman

Bonim - Builders 
$2,000 - $4,999
Rachel and David Alexander
Anonymous
Barnett Family
	 Mimi and Mitch Barnett
	 Stacy and Darren Barnett
	 Michelle and Michael Barnett
	 Sheli Barnett and Victor 
Spigelman
Shiva and Jarrod Beck
Roz and Mervyn Benjet
Jenny and Norm Charney
Howard Cohen
Barbi and Scott Cohen
Kim and Jeff Cuban
Dallas Jewish Funerals
Gail and Bill Dauer
Shirley and Bill Davidoff
Suzy and Reuben Davidsohn
Cindy and Alan Golman
Debbie and Eric Green

Marcy Helfand
Hope and Lenny Hochster
Joleen and Mitch Julis
Ann Kahn and Denny Rogers 
Sandy and Mark Kaman
Georgi and David Katzen
Lynne and Larry Kohn
Marsha Lev
Sharon and Chuck Levin
Kathy and Jay Levy
Diane Lifshen
Tricia Michaelson 
Donna and Larry Olschwanger
Mindi and Dan Pidgeon
Talia and Nader Pouratian
Lauri and Irving Prengler
Janice and Richard Pullman
Rita and Mitchell Rasansky
Erica Robins
Terry and Bert Romberg
Melissa and Matt Rubel
Nancy and Mitchell Spector
Laurie and Bob Sunshine
Nanci and Eddie Utay
Sandra and David Veeder
Jackie and Steve Waldman
Gary Wolens
Karina and Jacob Zide

Shomrim - Guardians 
$1,000 - $1,999
Lori and Joel Alhadef
Mike Allen
Rivka and Brad Altman
Barbra and Bud Applebaum
Fonda and Jay Arbetter
Janet and Jack Baum
Amanda and Scott Beck
Nicole Blue

We are excited to announce that our 2022-2023 
Annual Campaign has closed, and we have exceeded 
$730,000 which is a new all-time high! This great 
milestone is nearly 10% greater than last year’s 
Campaign. A big Todah Rabah to each of our 528 families 
who participated in the Campaign and to each of our 
tireless Campaign solicitors without whose support 
this achievement would not have been possible.

Shearith’s Annual Campaign for Excellence plays a 
critical role in our shul’s financial well-being and in our 
ability to execute our great mission. As we enter our 
new fiscal year, we are proud that we have “Burned 

our Mortgage” and to see the progress we have made 
on our beautiful new playground which will open soon 
for our young families. Moving forward, we have stable 
membership, a growing number of young families, 
increased religious school enrollment, enhanced 
security, and world-class spiritual leadership.  

Please join me in giving a big Yasher Koach to Annual 
Campaign Co-Chairs, Scott Cobert and Isaac Gian, 
who along with Rabbi Sunshine, diligently led this 
year’s campaign to new heights. We are proud to be a 
part of this amazing community!  

TODAH RABAH 

SIMCHAT TORAH HONOREES

Celebrate with our honorees on Simchat Torah Morning, Sunday, October 8, at 10:30 am for the 
Family Service or 9:30 am for the Congregational Service. 

F or years we’ve been great fans of The Muse-
um of Biblical Art Dallas by North Park which 
houses eleven galleries, including The Nation-
al Center for Jewish Art.  

 
One of the current exhibits at The Museum is of the 
work of Iranian artist, Helen Zarin. We were so struck 
by one of her paintings, Moses with Tablet, that we 
purchased it and donated it to the shul last spring. 
This beautiful work is now displayed on the east side 
of the building between the administrative offices and 
the Cohen, Small Waldman Chapel Courtyard.
 
The artist, Helen Zarin was born in Shirae, Iran in 1970. 
As a high school student, Zarin studied with the well-
known Persian 
artist and teach-
er, Saber. Later 
she enrolled in 
the Art and Cul-
ture Society, a 
national organi-
zation for gifted 
Persian Artists. 
After displaying her works in Vienna, she moved to 
the United States in 1993. Zarin now lives and works 
in Baltimore. 

Like us, we hope the Shearith community will be bless-
ed by Zarin’s colorful and creative representation of 
Moses, the great prophet and hero of Judaism.

– Cherie & Dr. Neil Small

We were so struck by one 
of her paintings, Moses 

with Tablet, that we 
purchased it and donated 

it to the shul last spring

Mishpachat Torah Mishpachat B'reishit

Frances, Matt, Phoebe, 
and Ella Jameson

Alex, Victoria, and Max Segal
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Gabriela Aviram
Kendra and Yasha Avshalumov
Katie and Eric Babin
Anita and Jeff Bayer
Allison and Josh Becker
Judy Begal
Linda and Leonard Behr
Michelle and Doug Berger
Barbara and Ron Berkowitz
Sami Bernstein
Elaine Betcher
Scott Birnbaum
Shari Birnbaum and Will DeVane
Sara Blatt
Joyce and Howard Bloom
Andy and Jonathan Blum
Katy and Lawrence Bock
Sara and Matt Bodzy
Ellen and Ari Bond
Gayle and Jeff Borovay
Carol and Harry Breitbarth
Thuy and Jason Brookner
Beth and Michael Brown
Ellie and Asher Bublick
Beverly Budman
Andrew Burnet
Sandra and Allan Cantor
Avra and Andrew Carr
Jennifer and David Charney
Yana and Rick Charney
Shelley and Chet Chetzron
Sharon and David Chortek
Shelley and Dennis Cobbel
Micole and Andrew Cobert
Andi and Kip Cohen
Pat and Lee Cohen
Amy and Evan Cohn
Lynn and Barry Cooper
Steven Copulsky
Siiri and Victor Corby
Lauren and David Cordell
Arielle Dameshghi
Kayla and Eric Davidoff
Shelly and Jeff Derdiger
Cheryl and Aaron Drazin
Sara and Kevin Dym
Marna and Roy Edenson
Jessica and Matthew Emanuel
Jori Epstein
Tina and Leonard Epstein
Lauren and Patrick Fabry
Donna and Stanley Fagin
Janis and Byron Falk
Dena and David Fein
Julie and Matthew Feldman

Jerri and Bill Finkelstein
Quyen and Steve Finstein
Linda Fisch
Jayne Fish
Deborah and Mark Fisher
Whitney and Jonathan Fleschler
Anita Friedman
Michelle and Marshall Funk
Magie Furst
Fonda Gabay
Marcia and Glenn Garoon
Charles Gelfand
Leslye and Glenn Geller
Mei He and Isaac Gian
Carl Ginsberg
Beverly and Chuck Ginsburg
Lindy and Mark Girson
Karen and Jeffrey Glassman
Lori Glazer
Leah and Josh Gold
Melissa and Zachary Goldberg
Klara Goldman
Sharon Kowalsky and Jorge Goldsmit
Andi and Larry Goldsticker
Orna Goldwater
Clint Golman
Mandy and David Golman
Larry Golman
Dana and Mark Golman
Rona and Ed Goodman
Marlene Gorin
Karen Gottschalk 
Melissa and Aaron Grodin
Stephanie and Barry Grossman
Lisa and Steve Grossmann
Francine and Victor Guggenheim
Ruth Hendelman
Jonathan Herman
Mindy and Aaron Herstein
Bertta and Scott Herstein
Katy and Selwyn Hill
Bess Hoffman
Shirley and Marvin Hoffman
Jeff Hoppenstein
Stacey and Russell Hoppenstein
Bobbie and Ken Horwitz
Suzy and Marty Hotchkiss
Theresa and Randy Hurt
Megan and Adam Hyman
Gregory Jacobs
Frances and Matt Jameson
Adam Jamnik
Marla and Howard Janco
Janine and Hal Jayson
Susan Jayson Kaufman

Laurie and David Judson
Carol Junco
Emily and Brady Kahn
Janet and Gary Kaner
Joey Kaner 
Andrea Schreiber and David Kaplan
Chelsie and Jared Kastriner
Marilyn and Aaron Kaufman
Julie and Josh Kern
Emily and Larry Kern
Brittany and Jared Kerstein
Rona Kesselman
Debi Klein
Angela and Marc Klein
Judy and Jim Kline
Ariella Hanker and Lior Klirs
Melissa Kohn and Roberta Villaverde
Jeff Kolb
Katie and Harris Krause
Carol and Jeffrey Kretchmer
Terry and Jeff Kurz
Susan and Karry Laper
Beverly and Bruce Laves
Bradley Laye
Marcy and Lew Lefko
Laura and Robert Lefkovits
Ray Ann and Mark Lerman
Elaine and Melvyn Lerman
Sarah and Robert Lerner
Janice Leventhal
Brenda Levine
Marsha Levine
Carla and Kevin Libby
Sharon and Jay Lipinsky
Sarah Lipinsky
Lisa Lipkin and Scott Robbins
Michelle Litt and Laurence Cibley
Michele and Lee Loewenstein
Nancy and Ed Lowey
Leslie Lucks
Michelle and Bob Malish
Beverly and Jerome Marcus
Stuart Margol
Shawna and Bruce Markman
Nan and Arnie Marks
Rebecca and Ricky Marcus
Hedy and Bruce Meltzer
Tanya Meyers
Frankie Michaelson
Jill and Benton Middleman
Myra and Phil Migicovsky
Larraine Miller
Barbara and Paul Mohl
Marnie and Andrew Monfried
Monica and Daniel Nathan

Nancy and David Brickman
Suzi and Jerry Candy
Susie and Joel Carp
Susan and Len Cedars
Anita and Todd Chanon
Kim and Jeff Chapman
Ann and Scott Cobert
Ruth Bakal and Michael Cohen
Julie and Ronnie Coleman
Pam and Leon Dagerman
Sarah and Ethan Davis
Ros and Gary Deckelboim
Laurie Dodic and Andrew Martin
Sandy and Howard Donsky
Barbara and Mike Donsky
Susan and David Duitch
Fran and David Eisenberg
Stephanie and Jared Elad
Dia and Barry Epstein
Brittany and Joshua Feldman
Rachel and Evan Fetter
JoJo and Eric Fleiss
Diane and Mark Fleschler
Caryn and Mitchell Fonberg
Ety and Chuck Friedman
Cheryl and Paul Gardner
Marsha Gaswirth
Lisa and Jeff Genecov
Ros Goldstein
Susan and Marty Golman
Carole Ann and Jay Hoppenstein
Rochelle and Victor Horadam
Mark Jacobs
Veronique and Hylton Jonas
Mindi and Michael Kahn
Meghan and Jamie Katzen
Michele and Herb Kesner
Sam and Anne Kesner Family Foun-
dation
Melinda and Jeffrey Kollinger
Debbie and Louis Kovalsky
Leslie and Larry Krasner
Carol and Mark Kreditor
Harold Levy and Lila Levy
Deborah Friedman and Scott Mackler
Rhonda and Fraser Marcus
Jessica and Jeffrey Marx
Michelle and Mark Meiches
Shelley and Avi Mitzner
Gail and Roland Mizrahi
Meryl and Scott Nason
Stanley Peskind
Lillian and Jon Pinkus
Carol and Daniel Podolsky
Myra and Stuart Prescott
Annette Whitney and Jeff Rasansky

Stacy Girard Rasansky and Jerry 
Rasansky
Ann and Marc Richman
Shira Wallach and Adam Roffman
Kimberly and Jon Ross
Debi and Barry Rothchild
Helene and Joe Rudberg
Darren Schackman
Ann and Larry Schiller
Charlotte Schuman
Helene and Jeffrey Schussler
Barbara and Jerry Selinger
Ricki and Gabriel Shapiro
Lollie and Larry Shawn
Ellen and Doug Sheena
Cherie and Neal Small
Brittany and Ben Sokolsky
Andrea and Robert Stoler
Jennifer and Ari Sunshine
Joanne and Charles Teichman
Julius Tills, z”l and Marian Tills, z”l 
Estate
Iris and Dennis Topletz
Natalie and Michael Waldman
Rae and Paul Wallach
Debbie and Jeff Weinstein
Andrea and Loren Weinstein
Perrin White
Susan and Steve Wilkofsky
Larry Wolfish
Julie and Aharon Yochananov

Tomchim - Supporters 
$500 - $999
Arona and Rob Ackermann
Kevin Baksh
Andrea and Jonathan Bard
Sherri and Bill Becker
Amanda and Aaron Brown
Randee and Colin Cope
IJ “Cookie” Corn
Scott Cytron
Tina and Mark Davidoff
Susie and Michael Davidoff
Susan Moss and Bill Ehrlich
Sylvia Epstein
Aaron Friedman
Danielle and Mitch Gervis
Courtney and Chad Goldberg
Shelli and Marshall Goldberg
Andi and Norman Gordon
Debbie and Ron Greene
Meryl and Marty Harari
Amy and Joe Harberg
Teri and Michael Hershman
Trudi and Jerry Herstein

Miriam and Ron Honig
Cheryl and Stan Itzkowitz
Esme and Errol Jacobson
Laura Collins and Marty Karnett
Courtney and Josh Katz
Sandy Kaufman
Beth and Larry Konig
Rose Kreditor
Eileen and Aaron Kreisler
Kerri and Rick Lacher
Elaine and Michael Lowenkron
Shaun and Jeremy Medows
Melanie Morris
Rachel and Josh Newburn
Mahra and Kevin Pailet
Pamela and Michael Pidgeon
Leslie and Steven Pidgeon
Carol and Harold Pinker
Maxine and Marty Pomerantz
Tami and Craig Prengler
Matt Prescott
Roni Proter Kelly
Sherri and Michael Radoff
Leanne and Mark Reiter
Sharon Wisch-Ray and Alex Ray
Eileen and Harvey Rosenblum
Mindy and Jeff Rosenfeld
Carli and Brent Rubin
Lisa and Steve Rudner
Elaine and Morris Rutchik
Susan and Joe Schackman
Paige and David Schnabel
Laurie and David Schwartz
Lisa and Don Schwarz
David Sigel
Andrea and Steven Solka
Don Stahl 
Janice and Stan Statman
Jill Tananbaum
Vicki Topletz
Ellen and Josh Ungerman
Rebecca and Albert Vaiser
Fannie and Joseph Viroslav
Gail Weisblatt
Michelle and Ron Weisfeld
Paula and Marc Wolens
Leah and Itzhak Zhrebker

Tormrim - Contributors 
$18 - $499
Tina and Leighton Aiken
Mona and Artie Allen
Mireille Brisebois-Allen and Ira Allen
Lindsay and Josh Applebaum
Reena and Stuart Arnold
Jackie and Ben Austein



22 23              High Holy Days 5784 High Holy Days 5784

SHEARITH HISTORY ON DISPLAY

Congregation Shearith Israel has a rich, nearly 140 
year old history that has made us a steadfast and influ-
ential congregation in the Dallas Jewish Community. 
Shearith's history is your history, and also your present. 
Generations of families continue to grow, learn, and 
worship here. Those same generations have also do-
nated their memories to the Dallas Jewish Historical 
Society to be preserved, displayed, and enjoyed. 

Displays from the Dallas Jewish Historical Society 
have recently been installed in the main hallway, li-
brary, and near the west entrance. They share a sam-
pling of Jewish Dallas through the activities of Con-
gregation Shearith Israel and its member families 
from the 1890s to the present day. Be sure and see 
what is on display today. 

WE'RE GROWING! 
Our community is growing, 
our school is thriving, and 

our annual campaign 
continues to break records!

MEMBERSHIP
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WEITZMAN FAMILY RELIGIOUS 
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Sandra and Al Newberg
Cyvia and Marvin Noble
Rachelle and Garry Okowita
Marilyn and Harrell Pailet
June and Dan Penkar
Zona Pidgeon 
Mariana and David Podolsky
Kay Ellen and Jake Pollack
Gloria and Ken Price
Kyle Queal
Rob and Karen Ranen
Ana and Jaime Rapaport
Patricia Redifer
Risha Kopel and Steven Reiman
Staci and Scott Reznik
Melissa and Adam Ridzinski
Debbie and Kevin Robinowitz
Debbie and David Roffman
Rich Rome
Muriel Romick
Lee Ann and Jim Roseman
Sheila and Michael Rosenberg
Barbara and Randall Rosenblatt
Elliott Ross
Sharon Ross
Pat Rosson
Susie and Alan Rubin
Donna and Byron Rubin
Devora Rubin
Dora and Cary Rudberg
Rachel Rudberg
Loren Jacobson and Moshe Rudelman
Arlene and Alan Sandgarten
Emily and Jared Sandler

Eileen and Jack Scheib
Faye and Marc Scher
Nonie and Melvin Schwartz
Debbie and David Schweig
Susan Sereboff 
Petrina Kotov and Mike Shafir
Ruth and Robert Shapiro
Betty Sue Sheinberg
Cynthia and Ronald Shipper
Margie Shor
Irwin Shorr
Jan and Robin Shwarts
Jennifer and Andrew Siegel
Pila Estess and Mark Siegelman
Kathi and Charles Silver
Rena and Bud Silverberg
Danielle Rugoff Singer and David 
Singer
Arthur Skibell
Inna and Jerry Small
David Solomon
Rossi and Gary Solomon
Sandy and Michael Somer
Kim and Jonathan Spigel
Marc Steinberg
Sharon and Jeff Stern
Harrian and Steve Stern
Susan and David Sternblitz
Robin and Evan Stone
Debbie and Craig Sukenic
Helen and Bill Sutker
Polly Tannenbaum
Rebecca Taubman-Schnitzer
Kelly Tills

Roberta and Steve Toback
Jade and Casey Topletz
Lupe and Lane Topletz
Yana and Mike Trosman
Linda Tycher
Betty and Steve Ungerman
Ariel Haar and Jaclyn Van Natta
Leona Veeder
Tracy and Ben Walder
Rachel and Steve Walsh
Marny and Cody Weaver
Edra Abramson and Larry Weider
Lindsey and Herb Weiner
Debbie and Howard Weinstein
Joanie and Shelly Weinstein
Nathan Weisman
Rob Weiss
Joan Weltman
Kim West
Matan and Ben White
Claudia and Thomas Wikman
Dorothy Wolchansky
Linda and Mike Wolfson
Sheryl and Alan Yonack
Judy and Bob Yonack
Joan and Robert Yudkin
Hadassah and Alan Yuster
Natalie and Blake Zale
Brittany and Dan Zeltser
Riki and Michael Zide
Ida Ann Zweig
Robin and Louis Zweig

FEDERATION GRANT
Shearith Israel is the grateful recipient of a recent Impact Grant 
for $10,000 from the Jewish Federation of Greater Dallas to 
go towards a visitor, volunteer, and vendor management and 
emergency a notification system. Last year we also recieved an 
impact grant for internal access system security improvements 
at our campus. We extend a big thank you to the Federation for 
their generous support through these grants, and for the many 
ways they continue to offer valued partnerships with us and all of 
the Jewish organizations in the Dallas area. Todah Rabah!
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HAPPY RETIREMENT, KIM!

A calming presence. That's how many have described Kim's tenure with 
Shearith. Of course, she was and remains a friend, mentor, and trusted 
steward. Under her guidance, our shul has made great gains, not the least 
of which is fulfilling Kim's dream of retiring our mortgage once and for all. 
To her coworkers, Kim was a source of strength, consistently steady in  a 
crisis, never missing a beat, with common sense advice – always ready 
with words of calm wisdom. To the congregants, Kim was a trusted care-
taker of the shul's resources, guiding our community to a stable, bright 
present with the promise of an even brighter future. To the many Board 
members, Kim has been a guiding force, confidante, and steady hand in 
even the biggest crisis. In other words, Kim is the consummate mensch. 
Bon voyage, Kim. Your legacy will live on in Shearith's future successes! 
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EREV SHABBAT/ROSH HASHANAH
Friday, September 15
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
6:00 pm: Rabbi Shira Wallach, Rabbi Adam Roffman, Joe 
Blumberg, and Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker; One-hour service
 
Beit Aryeh
6:00 pm: Rabbi Ari Sunshine and Avi Mitzner; 
One-hour service
 
Topletz Auditorium
6:00 pm: Rabbi Matt Rutta leads a service for 20s & 30s

7:15 pm: Candle Lighting

ROSH HASHANAH DAY 1
Saturday, September 16

8:45 am: Shacharit in Beck Family Sanctuary ONLY
 
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
Rabbi Ari Sunshine and Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker
10:00 am: Torah Service, Musaf
12:00 pm: Sermon
1:00 pm: Service concludes
 
Beck Family Sanctuary
Rabbi Shira Wallach, Rabbi Adam Roffman, and Joe Blumberg
10:00 am: Torah Service
11:00 am: Sermon
11:20 am Musaf
12:45 pm: Service concludes
 
Beit Aryeh
Avi Mitzner and Rabbi Matt Rutta
9:00 am: Shacharit
10:00 am: Torah Service and Musaf 
12:00 pm: Sermon
12:30 pm: Service concludes
 
Big Tent Services (Cohen Small Waldman Chapel Courtyard)
9:00 - 9:45 am: Young Families (Infants - Kindergarten)
10:00 - 10:45 am: School Age Families (Grade 1 - 7)

ROSH HASHANAH DAY 2
Saturday, September 16
Fonberg Family Chapel
6:00 pm: Mincha and Ma’ariv
Candle lighting after 8:15 pm using existing flame
 
Sunday, September 17
8:45 am: Shacharit in Beck Family Sanctuary ONLY
 
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
Rabbi Shira Wallach, Rabbi Adam Roffman, Joe Blumberg, and 
Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker
10:00 am: Torah Service, Shofar, and Musaf 
12:00 pm: Sermon

1:00 pm: Service concludes
 
Beck Family Sanctuary
Rabbi Ari Sunshine and Rabbi Matt Rutta
10:00 am: Torah Service, Shofar
11:00 am: Sermon
11:20 am: Musaf
12:45 pm: Service concludes

Big Tent Services Fonberg Family Chapel
9:00 - 9:45 am: Young Families (Infants - Kindergarten)
10:00 - 10:45 am: School Age Families (Grade 1 - 7)
 
Topletz Auditorium
10:00 am: Re[New]
Rabbi Shira Wallach and Avi Mitzner

Shofar and Tashlich
4:30 pm: North (Frankford Park) and
               South (Bachman Lake Park)
 
Evening Service in Fonberg Family Chapel/Zoom
6:00 pm: Mincha only
 
SHABBAT SHUVAH
Friday, September 22
7:06 pm: Candle Lighting
 
Fonberg Family Chapel
6:00 pm: Shabbat Service
 
Beit Aryeh
6:00 pm: Shabbat Service

Saturday, September 23
Beck Family Sanctuary
9:30 am: Shabbat Service

6:00 pm: Evening Service Fonberg Family Chapel
 
KEVER AVOT
Sunday, September 24
10:00 am: Shearith Israel Memorial Park (Dolphin Road)  
11:30 am: Shearith Israel North Cemetery (Sparkman-
Hillcrest)  
 
KOL NIDRE
Sunday, September 24
Candles are lit before Kol Nidre
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
6:45 pm: Rabbi Adam Roffman and Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker 

Beck Family Sanctuary
6:45 pm: Rabbi Ari Sunshine, Avi Mitzner, and Joe Blumberg
 
Beit Aryeh
6:45 pm: Rabbi Shira Wallach and Rabbi Matt Rutta

HIGH HOLY DAYS SERVICE SCHEDULE
YOM KIPPUR DAY
Monday, September 25

8:30 am: Shacharit in Beck Family Sanctuary ONLY
 
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
Rabbi Ari Sunshine, Joe Blumberg, and Hazzan Itzhak 
Zhrebker
10:00 am: Torah Service
10:45 am: Yizkor
11:20 am:  Sermon
11:45 am: Musaf
 
Beck Family Sanctuary
Rabbi Adam Roffman and Rabbi Shira Wallach
10:00 am: Torah Service
10:45 am: Sermon and Yizkor
11:35 am: Musaf
 
Big Tent Services
9:00 - 9:45 am: Young Families (Infants - Kindergarten)
10:00 - 10:45 am: School Age Families (Grade 1 - 7)
 
Beit Aryeh
Avi Mitzner and Rabbi Matt Rutta
9:30 am: Shacharit
10:30 am: Torah Service
11:15 am: Sermon and Yizkor
12:00 pm: Musaf
 
Study Session in Fonberg Family Chapel/Zoom
4:15-5:15 pm
 
MINCHA SERVICES
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
5:30 pm: Rabbi Ari Sunshine and Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker   
 
Beck Family Sanctuary
5:45 pm: Rabbi Adam Roffman and Rabbi Shira Wallach
 
Beit Aryeh
5:45 pm: Avi Mitzner and Rabbi Matt Rutta 
 
 
NE’ILAH SERVICES
Aaron Family Main Sanctuary
6:30 pm: Rabbi Ari Sunshine and Hazzan Itzhak Zhrebker   
 
Beck Family Sanctuary
6:45 pm: Rabbi Adam Roffman and Rabbi Shira Wallach
 
Beit Aryeh
6:45 pm: Avi Mitzner and Rabbi Matt Rutta 
 
8:03 pm: Final Shofar Blowing and Havdalah
 
Break-The-Fast
Douglas and Beit Aryeh, sponsored by SISterhood
 

EREV SUKKOT
Friday, September 29
6:56 pm: Candle Lighting
Beck Family Sanctuary  
6:00 pm: Shabbat/Yom Tov Service

Beit Aryeh
6:00 pm: Shabbat/Yom Tov Service
 
SUKKOT DAY 1
Saturday, September 30
Beck Family Sanctuary
9:30 am: Shabbat/Yom Tov Service
 
SUKKOT DAY 2
Saturday, September 30
6:00 pm: Evening Service
Candle lighting after 7:56 pm using existing flame
 
Sunday, October 1
Fonberg Family Chapel
9:30 am: Yom Tov Service
 
6:00 pm: Evening Service
 
HOSHANAH RABBAH
Friday, October 6
Fonberg Family Chapel
7:00 am: Morning Minyan
 
EREV SHEMINI ATZERET
Friday, October 6
6:47 pm: Candle Lighting
Beck Family Sanctuary  
6:00 pm: Shabbat/Yom Tov Service
Beit Aryeh
6:00 pm: Shabbat/Yom Tov Service
 
SHEMINI ATZERET/YIZKOR
Saturday, October 7
Beck Family Sanctuary
9:00 am: Shabbat/Yom Tov/Yizkor Service
 
SIMCHAT TORAH EVENING
Saturday, October 7
Topletz Auditorium
7:45 pm: Congregational Service
Candle lighting after 7:47 pm using existing flame               
 
SIMCHAT TORAH
Sunday, October 8
Beck Family Sanctuary
9:30 am: Morning Service
Fonberg Family Chapel
10:30 am: Family Service
 
Fonberg Family Chapel
6:00 pm: Evening Service

HIGH HOLY DAYS SERVICE SCHEDULE
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SAVE THE DATE! 

It’s finally time! Join us for a morning of rejoicing with our Eitz Chayim*, old and new! 

9:30 am: Traditional Service begins 
10:30 am: Family Service begins
11:15 am: The whole community meets outside for Hakafot (singing and dancing with the Torah!), bless-
ing our Honorees, and dedicating our Play Center
12:00 pm: Lunch and Ice Cream Bar!

Register at shearith.org. The event is complimentary but your RSVP ensures there’s enough food for 
everyone.

*Eitz Chayim, Tree of Life, is another word for Torah AND the artistic inspiration for our Play Center!

Simchat Torah Family Service
And David A. Segal z”l Family Simcha Play Center Grand Opening
Sunday | October 8


